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Minutes
  Extraordinary Parish Council Meeting of Coughton Parish Council 
Date and time:   	Monday 29th January 2024 at 6:30pm 
Place:		Coughton C of E Primary School, Coughton Lane 

Present: 
Cllr R. Piddington 	Chair
Cllr J. Hawthorne
Cllr L. Stanton  	
Cllr L. Carter
Cllr Lewington 
Sarah Whittaker 	Parish Clerk

In attendance: 7 members of the public.

1/24 WELCOME AND APOLOGIES
No apologies were received. 

2/24 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None declared.

3/24 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
The chairman welcomed all in attendance and outlined that the purpose of the meeting was only to take questions which would then be raised with the relevant parties. 

Cllr Stanton outlined recommendations from highways that recommended all residents report any issue using report it for any flooding or highway issues.  Six drains had been jetted on Coughton Lane and on the A435. A resident reported that at Alcester Heath there was still water running off from the farm. Cllr Stanton reported that she had been informed by highways that a camera had been placed down the drain to try and identify the blockage. A new acro drain was due to be put in place after April and the new financial year. At present Coughton had been taken off the flood register due to a lack of issues being reported so it was imperative that all issues are immediately reported.
A resident queried creating a balance pond in the local field to try and relieve some of the flooding but would need support from the National Trust. Cllr Hawthrone also highlighted how the ditches no longer being dug out around fields also had an impact on the excess water. It was suggested that the field by the Stackyard that has permission for an orchard would be suitable for a balance pond. There were previously balance ponds at the cemetery and paddock that had been removed. 

There was some discussion about the drain by the telephone box which had been jetted and there were two new gullies across the junction. There were concerns raised about Sambourne Lane and the need for residents to keep drains clear outside their own properties. Cllr Stanton agreed to make this bold in the next newsletter. 

The parish council had purchased flood sacks that were available for the village as only six sandbags were given for the whole village during the recent floods. The flood sacks were much more effective as well as lighter and no chance of rotting like sandbags.

It was requested that the parish council encourage National Trust to be involved in supporting the flooding issues due to their long-standing interest in the village and it’s properties. Finally, Cllr Hawthorne shared some old maps of the village showing historic balance ponds. 

The Chairman closed the meeting by emphasising the need to report all flooding and highway issues and shared the relevant contact details. 

4/24 DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Ordinary meeting on Monday 25th March 2024.
Proposed by Cllr Stanton and seconded by Cllr Hawthorne. 
The meeting was closed at 7.10pm.
Sarah Whittaker
Parish Clerk
coughtonclerk@gmail.com
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